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Preface


This is the story of Michael. Unfortunately. 








Because Michael is my son, now in his forties. While almost all his
childhood friends are now in the harvest time of their careers,
married with children and all the hustle and bustle of a "normal"
life, Michael is neither able to work nor to manage his everyday
life by himself.








You could call it fate, and yes, there is certainly a lot of fate
in his biography so far. But just as much human influence and
failure is playing a role, with little favorable consequences.








For my son and others who are facing a similar future, there is not
much more I can do than to try, with the help of relatives and
friends, to shake up the public, both general and medical. In doing
so, I take the direct route to you as a reader and perhaps also as
a person affected, because the route via the professional
associations and their corresponding publications takes too long,
is stony and sometimes too swampy.








It would therefore be a waste of precious time to address
shareholder value driven health industry managers, because now that
I am writing all this, there are many more Michaels of both sexes
out there who are sick and don't know why? Or even worse, they go
through life with erroneous diagnoses and, in the worst of cases,
are treated inadequately. Because, and this is also a subjective
and sad realization: medicine is very slow to integrate new
findings into practice, especially at its fringes.








With the almost fantastic development of medical imaging, i.e. CT,
MRI, sonography, etc., doctors can now find abnormal findings more
quickly and easily. However, the treatment options have not kept
pace with the diagnostic possibilities. Except for some
groundbreaking innovations in the treatment of diabetes type II,
coronary heart disease, some eye diseases, HIV or hepatitis C,
among others, medicine today is hardly a step further than it was
in 1970. 








Worse still, the age of reliable antibiotics is coming to an end
and no one is seriously doing anything about it. New drugs are
being developed mainly for widespread diseases, or for such that
one would consider to be illnesses of such kind. Otherwise, it is
mainly sham innovations that come onto the market, which do not
offer any really new approaches, but instead pour old wine into new
tubes. 








In 98% of viral and other diseases, mankind still stands without
tools and has to rely on its immune system, not unlike our
ancestors in the Stone Age. So it is not surprising that the
statistical life expectancy is no longer increasing at such a rapid
pace. I predict that it will even decrease again as soon as the
antibiotics crisis has had its full effect.








In addition, there are far more undiscovered diseases and syndromes
than most doctors would like to know and that the patients are
aware of. People suffer from diseases that no one has described yet
and do not notice this gap in knowledge because their individual
symptoms are treated in a fragmented way by the respective
"competent" specialists. On the one hand, this is due to the fact
that science has by far not yet researched even a fraction of the
existing malfunctions of the human body. On the other hand, science
often knows about new findings long before this knowledge is
transferred into practice. Being of German hetitage I quote a bad
joke with a true core: it says that a disease that has not yet
appeared in the German "Ärzteblatt" magazine simply does not exist.
As platitudinous as this joke may be, the more true it seems to be
day by day.








Just ask your doctor when he or she last purchased a scientific
study unfiltered in the original in order to read it thoroughly.
The figure will approach zero, because the overwhelming majority of
groundbreaking studies are published in different languages. This
in itself is a deterrent for many physicians. In addition, the
reading licence of a really good study can cost between thirty and
sixty dollars. If you add to this the immense workload of the
physicians, then it is all too understandable that they are content
to read just some magazines.








There is yet another aspect to this. The dissemination of new
knowledge in medicine often takes ten, sometimes even twenty years.
One only has to take an innovation out that has been developed over
the years and follow its path back to the first study. This is
tedious, but possible. Above all, the resistance to new knowledge
is alarming. Perhaps it is because medicine is still a very
conservative discipline, with a strange structure of education and
training involving many "gatekeepers" and "stakeholders". Often
only the succession of generations helps, replacing old thinking
with new knowledge.
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